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Dear Parents 
 
At the recent Principalsô Forum in Armidale, we joined with the Bishop and clergy of the Diocese for some 
workshops.  The Director of Catholic Schools in our Diocese, Chris Smyth, shared these insights with us.  
Pope Francis sees four "Pillars" on which to base the future of Catholic Education. 

¶ "Catholic Schools open to all" 

¶ A strong sense of Catholic community 

¶ Ongoing "formation" of teachers 

¶ Respond to the challenges of the present day. 
 
We considered the many challenges we face in the context of todayôs society and the place of the Catholic 
Church in Australia at the moment. We are encouraged by Pope Francis to meet the current challenges by 
considering the following advice: 

¶ "Don't be afraid to take risks" 

¶ Be people of honest dialogue 

¶ Learning must combine the mind, heart and head or is wasted 

¶ "Seeking out those who have been excluded for whatever reason". 

Catholic education faces many challenges in these current times, but we must accept the way forward is to 
respond to Pope Francisôs strongest advice which is: 

¶ "Whoever does not respond to challenges is not living" 

¶ "Education cannot be confined to the safety zone". 
 
Year 6 RE Test 
Our Year 6 students will be sitting the state-wide Religious Education Test next Wednesday 13 June. All Catholic 
primary school students in Year 6 throughout NSW will sit these tests. 
 
Spread the Word for our Open Morning!  
Our Open Morning is fast approachingðWednesday 20th June from 9:00am to 10:00am followed by 
morning tea. This will be an opportunity to showcase our school to prospective parents 
who have students ready for Kindergarten next year. If you have a child preparing to 
start school next year please bring him or her along to join in with the K/1/2 class 
activities for the morning.  

Our new Transition program will run every Wednesday for Terms 3 and 4 . If you know of 
any one with a child ready to start school next year, or who would like to just have 
a look at our school and what it has to offer, please invite them along for the 
morning. 

I would also like to invite any of our current K-2 parents who would be available on this 
morning to come and share your experience of our school with our new parents. Join us 
for the morning tea and conversation afterwards. 

 
Kind regards 
Judy Elks 

PRINCIPALôS MESSAGE 
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CATHOLIC SCHOOLS WEEK 
 

 

 

 
 
  
 

CSW RECOUNTS 

We went for a tour of the Cathedral with Mr Herden. 

He asked us to look for things that showed groups of 

three or to find triangles. The symbol of three 

stands for the Father, Son and Holy Spirit which is 

called the Trinity. 

We found that in every window, station or door there 

was a cross or something with three in it. We saw 

three-leaf clovers, three lilies and three lambs. 

We also learnt that the people who had red clothing 

or held a palm leaf in the pictures were martyrs. They were killed because they loved Jesus. We learnt a 

lot from our tour. 

By Malakye, Montana and Meredith 

 

St Josephõs 3ñ6 went to the Cathedral precinct to walk the Sound Trail. We were given an i-Pad and 

headphones so we could hear the sound trail. One of the things we learnt was that the ôfat bishopõ (Bishop 

Torreggiani) was shot by someone during midnight Mass in the Cathedral but he didnõt die!  

We also learnt that the Cathedral Hall was built in 1938 and was used to hold dances. 

Another fact we learnt is that St Maryõs School is the oldest school in the Diocese. 

We learnt a lot about the Cathedral precinct on the sound trail. 

By Brittany, Sarah, Callie, Prestyn and Jesse 

 

Last week we were lucky enough to 

visit NERAM in Armidale before going 

to the Armidale Cathedral for our 

Catholic Schools Week Mass. Our 

very own Mrs Bremner was there to 

meet us when we arrived. She talked 

to us about the amazing artworks and 

the different techniques each artist 

used to show emotion and symbolism. The sculpture óRhinocerosô was of high interest to us, we not only learned about the danger of 

extinction for the white rhinoceros but how they transport the massive sculpture throughout the Art Gallery - on skateboards! After 

exploring the many exhibitions throughout the art gallery we had a break outside for recess. Mrs B taught us how to use the sound wall to 

share messages from one end of the wall to the other. It was a blast!  

K/1/2 and Miss Kelly 

This lovely photo was sent to us after last weekôs 
newsletter was printed. 
Shyan Dodd had the honour of reading one of the 
Prayers of the Faithful during the special Catholic 
Schools Week Mass at the Cathedral. Twenty-four 
schools were represented from around the Diocese. 
Well done Shy! 
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SCHOOL MASS 
There will be a whole school Mass this Friday at 9:10am in St Josephôs Church. All welcome. 
 

GARDEN NEWS 
¶ Last Thursday we planted some garlic bulbs for the ñSnack Patchò which were 
kindly donated by Little Ladybird Nursery. Thank you Little Ladybird! 
¶ Donôt forget to send in any supplies of newspapers, plastic pots and punnets 
whenever you have some to send in to school.  
¶ We are also still in need of any containers that would be suitable to collect the 
ñworm juiceò from our worm farm to sell on the street stall. Thank you!  
 

THALGARRAH EXCURSION 
On Thursday 14 June, both K-2 and 3-6 will be visiting Thalgarrah Environmental Education Centre.  
K-2 are learning about sustainability as part of their Science unit. The centreôs teachers will be leading 
the students through practical activities in the bush encouraging them to learn the importance of caring 
for our environment.  
3-6 are focusing on our next History Unit ï Our Place ï Then and Now. Specialist teachers will guide us 
throughout the day as we experience and learn about life of our areaôs first inhabitants, the Anaiwan 
people. 
For more information about the centre feel free to access their website. 
http://www.thalgarrah-e.schools.nsw.edu.au/home  
The PT&F has kindly offered to cover the cost of the bus ($352) but parents are asked to cover 
the cost of entry for the history and science sessions ($10 per child). Please complete the 
permission note and return it to school as soon as possible. Thank you. 
 
 

PT&F STREET STALL 

Our annual Street Stall will be running during the week 
commencing Monday 25 June. This is one of the main 
fundraisers for the school and we will need as many helpers as 
possible to man the stall for the week. We also need a load of 
wood for the wood raffleðif you can provide it or help chop 
and collect it please let the office know. We also will be 
looking for saleable goodsðcakes, slices, jams, preserves, 
kidsô craft items, good quality bric-a-brac etc. We are calling on 
all parents, grandparents and friends to help out wherever you 
can. Would you kindly send in your volunteerôs note to school 
so that a roster can be drawn up. If you need another one, 
please ask at the office. Please consider how best you can 
help. Thank you in anticipation! 

 

CANTEEN NEWS 
Ý Please note that due to the Queenôs Birthday public holiday on Monday, the canteen will 

operate on Tuesday next week. 
 
Ý Hunter New England Local Health District will be running a free canteen manager workshop in 

Armidale on Wednesday 20 June. The workshop is provided to assist schools in implementing the 
Healthy School Canteen Strategy under the Good for KidsðGood for Life program. We are 
grateful that Nicki Boxsell and Peta Garrahy are giving their time to attend this workshop on our 
behalf. Thank you ladies! 

 
BOOKCLUB 

Scholastic Bookclub catalogues were sent home yesterday. If your child wishes to place an order please 
ensure that it is sent in to the office by Friday 15 June. Thank you. 
 

PUPIL FREE DAY 
As previously advised, Friday 29th June will be a Pupil Free Day. Our teachers will be attending Phase 4 
of the Core Catholic Principles and Values professional development day in Armidale. The focus of this 
day will be on the Principle of the Common Good. 
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Dates to  Remember 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mon 11 Jun: Public Holiday 

Wed 13 Jun: Yr 6 RE Test 

Thu 14 Jun: Thalgarrah 

Excursion 

Wed 20 Jun: Transition Open 

Morning 

Tue 26, Wed 27 Jun: P/T 

Interviews 

Fri 29 Jun: Pupil Free Day 

 

 

 
 

TERM DATES 2018 
 

Term 2:  
Mon 30 AprilðFri 6 July. 
Term 3:  
Mon 23 JulyðFri 28 Sep. 
Term 4:  
Mon 15 OctðFri 21 Dec. 

ASSEMBLY AWARDS 

Congratulations to these students 

who were presented with their 

awards at last Fridayôs assembly. 

Primary Learning Studio: 

Meredith Hannaford and Zoe 

Walters 

Infants Learning Studio: Luke 

Gardiner, Cohen Hannaford and 

Maya Kauffmann 

 

Our next assembly will be held 

this Friday at 2:45pm. All 

welcome. 

ST JOSEPHõS SCHOOL  
 

TRANSITION  
OPEN MORNING 

 
 

Wednesday 20 June 
9:00amñ10:00am  

 
§ Information presentation 
§ Tour of facilities 
§ Morning tea follows 
§ All welcome 
 


